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STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL STANDING  
 

Provider Name: Sydney Institute of Health Sciences Pty Ltd 

ABN: 30 100 578 836 

Date of Statement of Financial Standing: 20 March 2020 

 

1. Director’s declaration (Refer to page 2) 

 

2. Auditor’s opinion (Refer to page 3) 

 

3. Tuition Assurance Arrangement details 

 

Domestic Students using FEE-HELP 

The Australian Government has expanded the successful Tuition Protection Service (TPS) for international 

students to include similar protections for domestic students accessing a FEE-HELP loan at a private 

provider. 

 

The new tuition protection arrangements commenced on 1 January 2020. For further information about 

the new tuition protection arrangements, please visit: 

https://docs.education.gov.au/system/files/doc/other/tuition_protection_fact_sheet_-_dec_2019.pdf. 

 

Domestic Full-fee paying Students 

In the event that SITCM ceases to provide the Bachelor of Traditional Chinese Medicine course (BTCM), 

affected students can obtain tuition fee repayments. SITCM has a specifically established trust account with 

a bank or other financial institution for tuition fees. 

 

International Students 

The Tuition Protection Service (TPS) is an initiative of the Australian Government to assist international 

students whose education providers are unable to fully deliver their course of study. The TPS ensures that 

international students are able to either: 

1. Complete their studies in another course or with another education provider or 

2. Receive a refund of their unspent tuition fees. 

 

If SITCM cannot deliver the course a student has paid for, the TPS will help the student find another course 

with minimal disruption to their studies. The TPS will use an online placement service to give the student all 

the information they need so they understand their options and can choose an alternative course that best 

suits them. Support in using the system will be available to students if they need it. 

 

If a student is unable to find a suitable alternative course, the TPS will refund the tuition fees that have 

been paid, for the part of the course that they have not yet received. 

 

For further information about the Tuition Protection Service, please visit: www.tps.gov.au. 

https://docs.education.gov.au/system/files/doc/other/tuition_protection_fact_sheet_-_dec_2019.pdf
http://www.tps.gov.au/
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